
TO IBE CITY COUNCIL 

Dear Councilors: 

City of Boston, Massachusetts 

Office of the Mayor 

MICHELLE WU 

December 6, 2023 

I transmit herewith a supplemental appropriation Order for the Boston Police Department 
for FY24 in the amount of thirty million, seven hundred ninety-nine thousand, four hundred forty 
dollars ($30,799,440) to cover the FY24 cost items contained within the collective bargaining 
agreements between the City of Boston and the Boston Police Patrolmen's Association. The 
terms of the contracts are July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2023 and July 1, 2023 through June 30, 
2025. The major provisions of the contract include base wage increases of 2%, 1.5%, 2%, 1 %, 
and 2.5% to be given in July of each fiscal year of the contract term, as well as the addition of 
the Transitional Career Award Program in July 2023. The contract also contains reforms relating 
to discipline, officer return to duty, the paid detail system, and union release. 

As originally presented to you, the FY24 budget request included a Reserve for 
Collective Bargaining - a separate appropriation to fund projected collective bargaining 
increases. A separate order has been filed to reduce that appropriation to support sixteen million, 
seven hundred ninety-nine thousand, four hundred forty dollars ($16,799,440) of this 
supplemental request. The remaining fourteen million dollars ($14,000,000) will be supported 
with other general fund revenues. 

I respectfully request your support of this supplemental appropriation. 

Sincerely, 

{/l_;--' 
Michelle Wu 
Mayor of Boston 
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